EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 8th January 2024
The People’s Club, Goodison Park 
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
The Chair opened the meeting welcoming the Committee. 
Present were:
Julie Hobson (Chair), Keith Seymour (Secretary), John Blain (Vice Chair), Ian Webster (Treasurer), Robbie Daniels,  Dave Kelly,  Paul Murphy,  Phil Parker, Ian Seymour. 
Apologies were received from:
Barry Hancox, Tom Hughes, Mike Owen, Tony Rimmer, Martin Williams. 


	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.

Ian Seymour proposed that the minutes be approved. 

The motion was seconded by Paul Murphy.


	  3
	Review of Action Plan
A new Action Plan was created – 
· Stadium Tour – Julie Hobson reported we are still awaiting confirmation of tour date/numbers and she will contact Richard Kenyon for an update.

· It was agreed that a committee member would host each group. The 4 committee members who have not been on a previous visit are Ian Webster, Tom Hughes, Mike Owen and Tony Rimmer. 2 of these members would be chosen.  
· Bramley Moore public house will be the meeting point for the tour attendees. 

· Committee agreed to provide funding for refreshments to be provided by Bramley Moore public house for the attendees before the tour. 
· Dave Kelly will arrange the refreshments to be made available with the pub opening to host the attendees. 

· One of the exec committee hosting will pay for the refreshments and claim the costs back from Ian Webster, as Treasurer.  

· Press Officer – It was agreed that we didn’t require a dedicated press officer as any media contact is done through either the Chair/Vice-Chair who would provide any formal interviews. 
· Forum – Deferred to next month
· Dinner – It was agreed to discuss a possible dinner once any ownership issues are resolved as it was proposed to extend an invite to the owners to outline their future plans and they could bring a guest speaker.  


	  4
	Chair’s Report

Julie Hobson continues to push the club to commit to a general meeting regardless of if 777 takeover or not. 
She also reported that she was invited as Chair of the Association, to the memorial for Bill Kenwright. There were some vacant seats which could have been used to extend additional invites to others in the Association who had a long standing relationship with the Chairman.  


	  5
	Treasurer’s Report

Ian Webster reported that the balance stood at £12,340 and confirmed that there were no outstanding expenses to come through. 


	  6
	Secretary’s Report
Keith Seymour reported that the membership has continued to grow and presently stood at 173. 
He advised that he would send a further members update out this month. 

	7
	Ena Jones/Tony Heslop awards

The Ena Jones award is selected by the 1st Team Manager and is awarded to the young player of the year in his opinion.

The Tony Heslop award is selected by the Academy Director and is awarded to the academy player based on both sporting and academic achievement that year.

It is understood that the Tony Heslop winner has been selected over recent years with last years winner being Jack Tierney although there hasn’t been a formal presentation of the award since 20/21. This season’s winner needs to be selected.

The Ena Jones award hasn’t been selected for 2 seasons as the last winner was Ben Godfrey in 20/21 season. 

Julie Hobson will contact Richard Kenyon and ask the club to select this season’s winners plus the winners of the Ena Jones award for the last 2 seasons and also arrange a presentation to be made by the Association to those players. 

	8
	Any Other Business

John Blain proposed that for the next quarterly meeting we prepare a little more thoroughly and ensure we stress to the club recognise that the shareholders are partial club owners and as such we should be respected as such. 
The committee discussed the potential reaction we should have should the takeover of 777 be agreed. Julie Hobson will prepare a draft EFCSA statement which we will hold until the decision is made on 777 ownership. 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8pm


